
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Another busy fortnight has whizzed past and everyone is about ready for a half term break! 
Thank you to those of you who have taken the time to speak to either myself or Mr Jess about the Progress Review 
Report that we sent to you on Monday 16th May.  It means a great deal to us that you recognise and appreciate the 
changes that are happening within our school, thank you.  
 
In previous newsletters we have shared with you the Learning Powers work that we have been using with the children 
over the past term and a half.  This is part of our Growth Mindset initiative where we focus on improvements and how 
to grow our brains over time.  Now, we have a stunning display in the entrance hall to complement this work.  The 
mastermind behind this wonderful artwork is Mrs Webb!  Yes, you may have thought Mrs Webb had retired.  
However, Mrs Webb joins us regularly and has been working with year 1ñ6 children as part of our Summercroft 
Time to build this work of art over the past 4 weeks.  Isnõt it amazing? 
 
In addition, we have finally received the lettering to accompany the  ôWall of Excellenceõ in the Junior Building to 
exemplify our high expectations across a range of curriculum areas.   Well done to Hiba (N), Clover (yr1), Myah (yr2), 
Oscar (yr4), Jesamine (yr5), Joshua and Ben (yr6) who have all had their work displayed in celebration of their 
achievements! 
 
Have a wonderful half term holiday. 
 
Carole Hinstridge 
Headteacher 
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The Golden Folder 
 

Willow Dome 
Our willow dome on the field should be looking like the 
picture below but it is suffering a little at the moment.  
Please help us by discouraging children from running 
between each willow whip after school. The delicate 
shoots are being damaged and this is stunting the growth 
of the living structure.  Hopefully, 
in time, it will develop into a 
wonderfully shady area for our 
children to shelter during the heat 
of the summer!  Fingers crossed for 
the sunshine and heat! 

Year 3 Enterprise 
Maple and Apple class have been very busy preparing 
for our enterprise week. We have been weighing, 
mixing, pouring and baking cup cakes! Not only that but 
we have put our best arts and craft skills to the test and 
made owl bookmarks. The children have learnt how to 
calculate the costs of making cup cakes and book marks. 
They have started to understand what it means to make 
a profit! It has been wonderful for the children to 
develop these skills and become more independent when 
adding and subtracting amounts of money.  



Page 2Page 2Page 2    

Fire, Fire, Fire!! 
This week Nursery had a visit from Bishopõs Stortford Fire Brigade.  The firemen talked to us about how they help 
people.  They showed us the protective clothing they wear when going to a fire and then let us explore their fire-
engine.  The children loved sitting in the cab and looking out of the windows.  Afterwards we each had a turn squirting 
the water using one of the smaller hoses.  The children were fascinated by how far the water went.  The children were 
so taken by the visit from the Fire Brigade they decided to create their own fire-engines using different shaped pieces 
of paper.  They also used the large wooden bricks outside to build their very own fire-engine.  We have also been 
thinking about other people who help us and the children have enjoyed role-playing 
being firemen, policemen, doctors and nurses.  Mrs Jolley is a regular patient at 
S u m m e r c r o f t 
Doctorõs Surgery 
w i t h  e a g e r 
doctors and nurses 
on hand to make 
her feel better.   

Budding Flower Arrangers in Year 2 
What a fantastic afternoon we had last Monday, when 
Mrs Gair came into Year 2 to discuss her passion for 
flower arranging.  
Mrs Gair linked her hobby to our topic on ôplants and 
growingõ. She brought in a variety of flowers and 
foliage for the children to look at, ranging from exotic 
flowers such as Bird of Paradise to Carnations. She 
then talked us through how to arrange flowers, so that 
finished arrangements are attractive to the eye, for 
example considering shape and symmetry.  Finally, the 
children had the opportunity to create their own 
arrangements.  
The children in both Oak and Holly classes were 
completely submerged and concentrated on producing 
absolutely amazing arrangements, which they were 
then able to take home. We hope you enjoyed having 
them on display! 
A lovely experience and a huge thank you to Mrs 
Gair. 
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 Excellent Entrepreneurs 
Recently in Year 6 we have been working on enterprise.  
We split into 10 groups of 6 to try and think up a 
playground craze. We all had original ideas, and we 
asked our class teacher to buy our materials we needed to 
make our product.  Then we started making our products.  
Lots of us went for very creative ideas which we then used 
to expand between our groups as we went along. On 
Monday and Tuesday the whole of Year 6 went outside 
and set up our stalls. We all had a great time selling items 
to the rest of the school and also supporting our fellow 
groups by buying their products.  Overall we had lots of 
fun and hopefully enough money for our Year 6 party! 
Saira T (Lime) 
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Year 5 ð Dragonõs Den 
This week the year 5 classrooms have been a hive of 
activity with the children heavily involved in their Young 
Enterprise projects. Products have been chosen, finances 
researched and calculated and marketing prepared. 
This all culminated in the children delivering their 
rehearsed pitches in a year 5 version of ôDragonõs Denõ. 
The ôdragonsõ panel was made up of: Mr Jess, Mrs Smith 
and Mr Eaton. Following each groupõs pitch, the children 
were questioned thoroughly by the rather stern-looking 
dragons. They probed for further details of their 
business ideas and mulled over whether or not they 
thought the business would be profitable. The children 
withstood the questioning very well, many answering 
confidently. For some groups it highlighted areas of their 
business plan which they need to develop further. We 
look forward to seeing the final products at the year 5 
Market Stall event on Wednesday 8th June. We hope 
you can make it too! 

 Museum Mayhem! 
Year 4 have been very busy over the last two weeks with 
final preparations for their museum with everything from 
finishing touches to our artefacts to creating  souvenirs for 
the gift shop. By the time you read this, you will hopefully 
have had a wonderful experience and found out lots of 
interesting facts about different periods of history from 
our resident experts. In Maths, we have focussed on 
decimals and money. As part of our museum enterprise 
topic, we had to work out how much to charge for the 
souvenirs in the gift shop ensuring we made a small 
profit. We had to consider all the costs involved and 
what might be a reasonable charge. We hope you were 
pleased with any souvenirs you purchased and feel you 
got value for money. 
 
 In addition, we have been learning how to perform 
poetry and how important it is to speak with a clear 
voice, use expression, pay attention to rhythm and rhyme, 
use facial expressions and actions and sometimes include 
percussion. On Thursday we had our first 'Poetry Slam' 
where children performed poems off by heart 
individually, in pairs and in groups. We all enjoyed 
watching each other as well as listening to some well 
known poets such as Michael Rosen, Paul Cookson, Brian 
Moses and Benjamin Zephaniah.  
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Flowerpot fun!   
Throughout this half term Year One have been designing 
and creating their own flowerpot with the intention of 
selling it to their family. We made the flowerpots using 
clay and then decorated it. The children created posters 
to advertise the sale and invitations for their parents. On 
Friday the children completed their enterprise topic with 
a successful flowerpot sale. 
The children were excited 
and pleased to see so many 
customers at their sale. We 
have raised enough money 
for a Year One party to 
celebrate all of their hard 
work.  

School Lunch Payments 
School lunch balances should be kept in credit.  You can 
see your childõs balance on the School Gateway. Simply 
log in, click ôPaymentsõ, click the ôLunch moneyõ button at 
the top of the page and scroll down. You will then be 
able to see your childõs balance.  Click the õTop upõ 
button to make a payment to keep the balance in 
credit. 


